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TRB Urban Freight Transportation Committee (AT025)

Minutes for Summer Meeting (DRAFT)
July 11, 2011 10:00 AM-12:45 PM

Seaport Hotel, Boston, Mass.
1. Greetings and Introductions
Ted Dahlburg welcomed members and friends of the TRB Urban Freight Transportation Committee and asked for a round of introductions.  Karin Foster served as the Acting Secretary for the meeting.

2. Approval of Minutes from the January 2011 Committee Meeting
Jack Madden made a motion to approve the minutes of the Urban Freight Transportation Committee meeting held on January 26, 2011 in conjunction with the 2011 TRB Annual Meeting.  The minutes were approved with no comment or modification.

3. TRB Staff Report and Other Announcements
Ann Purdue announced that TRB NCFRP solicitations are due by August 31, 2011.  Ms. Purdue encouraged submitters to carefully examine current literature on their proposed topic to minimize duplication.

4. Committee Items
a. Triennial Strategic Plan

Mr. Dahlburg presented the committee’s current Triennial Strategic Plan.  The plan lays out the committee’s mission, goals, and strategies for implementing those goals.  An update of the committee’s plan is now required.

For perspectives on how the committee’s mission and goals have evolved over time, Dr. Arun Chatterjee has prepared a brief history of the committee.  Dr. Chatterjee is an Emeritus committee member and has extensive knowledge of the committee’s evolution.
There was some discussion requesting a greater emphasis on urban and metropolitan freight issues and incorporating examples.  Committee members Sean Ardussi, Karin Foster, David Kriger, and Vince Mantero have been assisting with an update of the current plan.  Mr. Dahlburg will update and distribute a draft update of the plan for review by all committee members.

b. Membership and Succession

Mr. Dahlburg spoke about the TRB committee structure.  There is a nine year limit to committee membership.  Potential new members will be considered in the upcoming year in order to encourage member rotation and diversity.

c. Website and Communications

Becky Karasko and Robert Wayson have developed an Urban Freight Transportation Committee website.  When it is active, there will be a link on the TRB committee page to this website.  There was a discussion on how to develop a vetting process to monitor what is posted on the website.  The website will have administrators who will monitor content.

d. Call for Papers and Paper Review

In April 2011 there was a draft call for papers issued by the committee along the Intermodal Freight Transportation Committee and the Freight Transportation Planning and Logistics Committee.  There was a broad call to encourage papers that advance the state of the art in modeling urban/rural transportation, policy, and planning implications.   The papers need to be reviewed for an urban component.  There were 12 papers last year.. This year we are in the single digits, but there is still have time to receive papers.  Dr. Kazuya Kawamura will direct the review process for the committee and request volunteers to review papers.  Mr. Dahlburg mentioned the possibility of handing out a Best Paper Award. 

On the related matter of research problem statements, Joe Bryan noted that the NCFRP 38 problem statement was conceived by the committee and it received public agency support.  However, it took two years to get the problem statement where it needed to be.  Ms. Purdue added that committee sponsorship strengthens proposals.  

e. 2012 Annual Meeting

Mr. Dahlburg announced that several committees in the TRB Freight Systems Group are organizing four coordinated podium sessions to be held on January 24, 2012 at the 2012 TRB Annual Meeting.  The theme for the sessions is: A Future Course for Cargo and Commerce.

As part of that, Paula Dowell spoke about a panel with producers and shippers talking about the importance of the last-mile connection.  Ms. Dowell noted the mix of economic development, real estate development, and site selection topics.  Ms. Dowell also raised the concept of a freight and sustainability focused panel.  

Ms. Purdue noted that the committee is also co-sponsoring a workshop.  Kate Quinn will serve as the presiding officer.  Ms. Quinn described the workshop as covering the pros and cons of moving freight, with topics including environmental justice, ports, minorities, low-income, and Native American communities.

Vince Mantero recommended a multimodal emphasis for the TRB Freight Day, including maritime, surface, and air transportation.

Cristina Casgar suggested a look into behavioral freight modeling and how to better design surveys.

5. Presentation: Freight Planning in the Boston Region, Mike Callahan, Transportation Planner, Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) and Paul Nelson, Massachusetts Department of Transportation
Mike Callahan manages freight planning at the Boston MPO and he introduced the committee to freight issues in the Greater Boston region.  The major freight facilities in the Greater Boston region include the Logan International Airport, the Port of Boston (the oldest in the United States), and Beacon Park Yard.  Mr. Callahan explained how CSX is centralizing its rail yard west of the city.  The majority of freight trips, ninety-four percent, in the Greater Boston region are moved by truck.  These trucks often make empty back hauls.  The traffic from New York to Boston represents the greatest amount of truck traffic.  

The Massachusetts State Freight Plan forecasts a 70 percent increase in total tonnage between 2010 and 2035.  Paul Nelson of the Massachusetts Department of Transportation highlighted the aged infrastructure in Massachusetts.  He spoke about clearance issues and weight on rail.  Dredging is another important issue to maintain the Port of Boston.

Massachusetts completed a Statewide Freight and Rail Plan in September 2010.  Mr. Nelson concluded with listing some planning needs for the state.  These include more classification counts, origin-destination and commodity data, and travel time and reliability information.

6. Presentation: Understanding Site Selection: Freight Facility Location Drivers, Transportation Networks, and Economic Development, Chris Steele, President, CWS Consulting Group

Chris Steele spoke about freight facility site selection.  A freight facility may be a distribution center, port, or manufacturing plant.  Mr. Steele noted that public officials often misunderstand their role in the global economy.  There is often a lack of regional cohesiveness.  Facility location decision-makers are closely watching the regulatory climate and looking for ways to optimize their network.  The “build it and they will come” model is not effective.

Freight facilities often use complex network optimization models to select the best location.  Much of the decision-making is internal to the business models.  Mr. Steele is working on a Guidebook that will help regional planners and economic development agencies better understand the site selection process.  This Guidebook NCFRP 24 will be available online at www.freightlocation.org.  

7. Updates from Members and Friends

David Seep from the Burlington Northern Santa Fe Railway raised potential topics for TRB such as rail track lubrication, hydrogen fuel cell locomotives, alternative power sources, wind/solar power, and electric wide-span cranes.

Ellen Bach spoke about the importance of studying land use planning.  

Karin Foster shared information from the National Capital Region’s first Regional Freight Forum held in April 2011.  The Forum was very successful, and Ms. Foster distributed Forum brochures and summaries.

David Damm-Luhr distributed an executive summary for the recently conducted Freight Peer to Peer Program conducted by the Minnesota Department of Transportation and the Twin Cities Metropolitan Council.
8. Adjournment

The meeting of the Urban Freight Transportation Committee was adjourned.
Meeting Attendance
Committee  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Members and Friends
Sean Ardussi, Puget Sound Regional Council

Ellen Bach

Joe Bryan, Halcrow

Michael Callahan, Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization

Christina Casgar, SANDAG

Alice Cheng, Cheng Solutions

Ted Dahlburg, Delaware Valley Regional Planning Commission

David Damm-Luhr, U.S. Department of Transportation/Volpe Center

Paula Dowell, Cambridge Systematics

Scott Drumm, Port of Portland

Laura Feast, SAIC

Karin Foster, Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments

Lance Grenzeback, Cambridge Systematics

Richard Guarino, Greater Buffalo-Niagara Regional Transportation Commission

Steve Kale, S.R. Kale Consulting

Becky Karasko, North Central Texas Council of Governments

Kazuya Kawamura, University of Illinois, Chicago

Elaine King, Transportation Research Board (retired)

Jack Madden, New York Department of Transportation

Vince Mantero, Port Authority of New York and New Jersey

Paul Nelson, Massachusetts Department of Transportation

Marygrace Parker, I-95 Corridor Coalition

Ann Purdue, Transportation Research Board

Kate Quinn, Federal Highway Administration

David Seep, Burlington Northern Santa Fe

Chris Steele, CWS Consulting

Pete Swan, Penn State University

Catherine Taylor, U.S. Department of Transportation/Volpe Center

Robert Wayson, Wilbur Smith Associates
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